SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

FROM : PURCHASING ‘ SUBMITTAL DATE:

September 26, 2016
SUBJECT: Acceptance of grant funding from the South Coast Air Quality Management District's
Plug-In Electric Vehicle (PEV) Infrastructure Rebate Program; [1st & 2nd Districts; $22,500
grant funds]

RECOMMENDED MOTION: That the Board of Supervisors:

1. Approve the acceptance of the Grant Award from the South Coast Air Quality
Management District's (SCAQMD) Plug-In Electric Vehicle (PEV) Infrastructure Rebate
Program in the amount of $22,500; and,

2. Authorize the Director of Purchasing and Fleet Services to administer all actions
necessary and sign all documents related to the acceptance of this grant award on
behalf of the County of Riverside.

Policy

BACKGROUND:

Summary

The Purchasing and Fleet Services Department has been awarded a grant by SCAQMD for the
installation of electric vehicle charging stations at two Purchasing and Fleet Services facilities on
2980 Washington Street, Riverside and 5293 Mission Blvd., Rubidoux. The funding is provided
through SCAQMD’s PEV Infrastructure Rebate Program, as a way to assist local government
fleets with the cost in transitioning to zero emission PEVs. Fleet Services applied for and
received a grant award in the amount of $22 500 to cover the purchase and installation of
ChargePoint EV Charging Stations.

NET COUNTY COST $ 0 $0 $0 $0

SOURCE OF FUNDS: Southern California Air Quality Management

Budget Adjustment: No
For Fiscal Year: 16/17

C.E.O. RECOMMENDATION: [CEO use]

Minut ' i . .
On motion of Su;;g?vfsso? té‘ﬁo'?t?éédcé’ﬁﬁé'&‘ %ry'gﬁbsewlsor Washington and duly

carried by unanimous vote, IT WAS ORDERED that the above matter is approved as

recommended.

Ayes: Jeffries, Tavaglione, Washington, Benoit and Ashiley

Nays: None Kecia Harper-lhem
Absent: None

Date: October 25, 2016

XC: Purchasing




SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE,
STATE OF CALIFORNIA

BACKGROUND:

Summary (continued)

Purchasing and Fleet Services purchased four Nissan Leaf PEVs in FY15-16, to replace gas
engine vehicles in our motor pool fleet. The department estimates that by deploying PEVs, the
County will save 1,000 gallons of unleaded gasoline per vehicle per year. The ability to employ
2 EV charging stations at County Fleet Services facilities will ensure a quick turn-around of
rentals as a result of the swift recharging capability.

Impact on Residents and Businesses

Fleet Services shares the Board of Supervisor's commitment making Riverside County a safer
place to live and work, and routinely searches out grant funding to accelerate the Fleet's
transition to low/zero emission vehicles. By accepting this grant, Fleet Services is following
Board Policy D-2 by expanding the infrastructure needed to sustain a zero emission fleet.
Accepting the grant will also assist Fleet Services in conforming to AB32, the Clean Air Act and
SCAQMD’s clean air standards as required by 2023.

é { !
Lisa Brandl, Director of Purchasing and Fleet Services 10/4/2016



